
 

 

 

SOUTH MAGNOLIA  
CSO CONTROL PROJECT 

 NOVEMBER 2012 
 

• Meet the Design Team 
• Project Goals 
• Overview of the Geotechnical Conditions (A 

CD of the current boring information will be 
provided) 

• Project Overview of the Conveyance  
System 

 

• Staging and Haul Routes 
• Project Schedule 
•  Permits and Easements 
• Community Involvement 
• Procurement Plan and Schedule 
• Question, Comments, Feedback 
 

 
The first outreach meeting will be on  

December 5th, 2012, 10:00-Noon  
at the King Street Center 8th Floor 

Conference Room, 201 South Jackson 
Street, Seattle WA 98104 

 

 
 
  
 
 
King County Notice of Upcoming Construction Contracting 
Opportunity South Magnolia CSO Project- Conveyance System 

The King County Department of Natural Resources and Parks –Wastewater Treatment Division is in 
design of the South Magnolia Sewer Overflow (CSO) project located in the Magnolia neighborhood of 
Seattle, WA. To provide an opportunity for exchange of information and ideas between the County and 
interested parties, the County will be convening outreach meetings regarding this project prior to 
advertisement for bids. These meetings will occur in 2012 and 2013. 
 
The project consists of three main elements: 
• An underground diversion structure located in the 

32nd Avenue W right-of-way 
• Approximately 3,000 linear feet of gravity pipeline   

installed by trenchless construction techniques 
connecting to a lower diversion structure near the 
23rd Avenue W right-of-way 

• An underground storage tank in the Port of Seattle 
Terminal 91 West yard.  

 
The County is considering two contracts, one for the conveyance system and one for the tank. This 
outreach meeting will focus on the conveyance system. The current design considers allowing two 
trenchless construction methods for the conveyance system. These methods are Horizontal Directional 
Drilling (HDD) and Direct Pipe (DP). A contract for this work will be advertised in 3rd quarter of 2013 or 
the 4th quarter of 2013. The preliminary construction cost is estimated to be in the range of $5 million 
to $10 million. 
 
Contractors, vendors, and suppliers are welcome to attend this first outreach meeting to become 
educated about the project, ask questions, and provide input regarding the County’s current plan for 
consideration in the development of the design and specifications. The meeting will cover the following 
topics: 

Following the meeting, King County will continue advancing the design and will update the information 
and requirements in a second outreach meeting in the 1st quarter of 2013. Your questions, comments, 
and input are welcome during the meeting, and by contacting the King County Project Manager (PM). 
 
For further information contact the King County PM, Shahrzad Namini, at 206-263-6038 or 
shahrzad.namini@kingcounty.gov 
 
 

Alternative Formats Available 206-684-1280 / 711 (TTY Relay) 

mailto:shahrzad.namini@kingcounty.gov

